

## Alaska Incident Commander Conference Call Agenda

**1-877-774-9842 / 9077863985#**

**Date: July 87, 2019**

**Note taker: Ann Renninger**

**AMAC/GACC Coordinator: Greeting and Roll call**

**AICC: National and Alaska Situation Update**

**IC report out: Called in order of Priority**

Agenda/Incident Commander Discussion Points: **Summarize the following in 4 min or less:**

- Fire Size / % contained / # of people / Cost to date
- Significant changes since the last 209
- BRIEF fire synopsis /Critical Incident Information (use Directional vs DIVS's)
- Political Issues / Community Meetings
- Closures / Evacuations / Public Safety Issues
- Major Safety Concerns / Injuries / Accidents
- Critical Resource Needs
- Resources Available to Reassign/Share/Demob

**Final closing information:**

**Confirmation of next call: July 9, 2019**

### AICC Report and Fire Updates by Incident

**AICC Report**

PL5  
 6 new fires for 60 acres, all on Malaspina fire  
 Glaciers T2 team will manage Malaspina and Montana Creek  
 7 Air Tankers, 2 for state only  
 4 water scoopers  
 3 AA  
 4 ASM/lead planes, plus 2 bird dogs for state only  
 8 Water Scoopers  
 5 loads jumpers: 3 in Fairbanks and one each in Galena and McGrath, 67 are committed

**1  
 Fire: 319 Shovel Creek  
 IC: Rob Allen**

12,053 acres  
 754 personnel  
 741 homes in level 1  
 180 homes in level 2  
 52 homes in level 3  
 No other significant changes from 209  
 West flank: work continues, crew swap yesterday  
 Chatanika group both east and west are in place  
 West flank: line in place  
 Structure protection group around remainder of area, holding and improving, doing evaluations but not taking action  
 Firing group continues to work along south flank, slow going with inversion  
 Key to success is aviation resources to help pretreat and be available  
 Swing shift out yesterday, was able to burn pretty well until about 0030  
 Two green medical: chipped tooth, sudden onset illness  
 Community meeting tomorrow @1800 at Ken Kunkel

	<p>Safety concern: smoke and extraction times</p> <p>Great response with GBA: power pole lost anchor, they responded within an hour</p> <p>Able to get 14 ppl stuck down at boat launch at far end of Chatanika</p> <p>Tactical support: black hawks should be in line today, looking for some heavy water support</p> <p>Black spruce is ready to burn</p>
<p><b>2</b></p> <p><b>Fire: 181 Swan Lake</b></p> <p><b>IC: Bryan Gails</b></p>	<p>Dep. IC Loni Click</p> <p>96,889 acres</p> <p>69% contained</p> <p>390 personnel</p> <p>\$12.95M</p> <p>Crews continue to monitor and mop up west side</p> <p>North side continues to move, prepared for indirect firing</p> <p>East: continues to advance up the drainages</p> <p>South: continue to mop up and hold south edge and hazard tree removal</p> <p>SE corner: working on completing handlines in the next couple days</p> <p>Hoping to get forecasted weather change so we can do some indirect burning as weather allows</p> <p>Political issues: smoke in Cooper Landing area all the way to Stuart</p> <p>Rec'd call from Senator Dan Sullivan's represented on Kenai Peninsula burrow</p> <p>Public meeting in Cooper Landing Wednesday @ 1800</p> <p>Current closures remain the same along wildlife refuge as well as Chugach NF of the Resurrected Trail system and some of the cabins</p> <p>Safety concerns: poor visibility</p> <p>Add'l items of interest: IC Gails will be picking up NMAC reps around noon</p>
<p><b>3</b></p> <p><b>Fire: 362 Boundary River</b></p> <p><b>IC: Phillips/Miller (t)</b></p>	<p>14,788 acres</p> <p>0% contained</p> <p>\$2.8M</p> <p>No accidents/injuries</p> <p>IC Phillips had family emergency and demob'd, Lyan Day as IC and will inbrief at 1300 today</p> <p>Shuttling crews over to NE flank in the SE corner, working east flank</p> <p>Placed order for two more T2 IA in Northway</p>
<p><b>4</b></p> <p><b>Fire: 429 Montana Creek</b></p> <p><b>IC: Bentwood Reid</b></p>	<p>Fire 451 reporting as well</p> <p>429</p> <p>367 acres</p> <p>30 % contained</p> <p>\$912K</p> <p>29 homes level 1</p> <p>Good progress with some mop up</p> <p>New start at 1530, sent most resources to IA</p> <p>Combined the incidents, placed order for T2 team, may be here tonight for inbriefing, possible shadow tomorrow</p> <p>Two crews on Montana Creek and one water tender, the rest of our resources will go to Fire 451</p>

	<p>No injuries  Major safety: driving  One fender bender mobilizing to the new fire with all the dust  Critical needs: Two T2 crews on order, need total of 5 for Montana Creek and we have two and they are loaned to the other incident</p> <p>451: Pat Johnson IC (t)  Area in Level 2 about 2 mile radius of fire  Evacuation: 2 residents level 3 evacuated, one at origin, one at head of fire  10% contained  100 acres  Initial attack heavily supported with resources from 429  Scoopers, retardant and helicopters  Able to get quite a bit of hose around fire  Will continue with augmenting hose lay today and getting at spot fires  Safety concerns: Driving  One individual drove into ditch late last night, taking steps to mitigate  Critical needs: crews – have on order two T1 crews and two T11A crews  Continue to hold and get water to spot fires  Provide structure protection  Investigation ongoing  Fire behavior and tactical support: with oncoming heat today, foresee more spot fires</p>
<p><b>5</b>  <b>Fire: 324 Hess Creek</b>  <b>IC: Thaler/Geissinger</b>  <b>(t)</b></p>	<p>145,000 acres  Growth on North end of fire and some burn operations on SW corner  72 personnel  0% contained  \$780K  Fires active on all sides, mainly on north end  PSD operations to divert fire around Livengood area  Expecting same activity as yesterday  Idaho T3 team taking over tomorrow  One injury: eye injury  One confrontation with a home owner, got that taken care of  Political issues: heavy smoke impact to Hwy 2</p>
<p><b>6</b>  <b>Fire: 391 NinetyEight</b>  <b>Creek</b>  <b>IC:) Ricky Cox</b></p>	<p>No change in acres or containment  \$2M  127 personnel  Continue progress of goal of 300 feet  Assisted fire 390 Beaver with some point protection and rotor support  Work with 390 to plan for days out  Delegation to transfer command of 390 at 0700 tomorrow  No injuries or critical needs at this time</p>
<p><b>Other topics:</b></p>	
<p><b>Date/Time of Next Call:</b></p>	<p>July 8, 2019 @ 0830</p>